IRRT Executive Board Conf. Call Meeting 
February 8, 2008  12 noon EDT
Minutes

Present:  Joan Weeks, Judith Lin Hunt, Donna McCool, Johan Koren, Delin Guerra, Larry Romans
Absent: Susan Schnuer, Sarah Beasley, 
 

1. Midwinter follow-up - Sarah reported the IRRT poster submission for IFLA went
in and she got confirmation that it was received. .  She thinks that we have a good chance of getting it accepted. Johan reported that Exchanges Committee and European Committee of the IRC had confirmation from the Goethe Institute about the program for Sunday afternoon at Annual.
  

2. Anaheim reception update- Susan reported that she had heard from VTLS and they have committed $1,500 to the reception.  Delin reported that we are at $11,000 for contributions to the reception from vendors.  John Hickok, in his email, reported on the MUZEO and had been in touch with Delin.  Delin reported that MUZEO catering estimate is $13,000 with $8.000 for renting the venue which really bring the cost much more than we had planned. She will try to see if they will give us a discount as a non-profit and should know by Monday.  She is also trying to see what kind of bus/shuttle prices she can get to MUZEO.  John also reported that should the MUZEO simply become too expensive, a nearby Anaheim public library might be an alternate choice for our reception.

Joan reported that she had an email from Loriene Roy about her International Awards Project in which she would like to bestow a series of ALA Presidential Innovation in International Librarianship Awards at the IRRT international reception at ALA Annual. She would select the recipients and arrange for small plaques to be given.  The consensus was that these awards could be presented during the reception but that Loriene should be asked about a donation from her Presidential budget.  Larry Romans reported that she has $100,000 for the year but that has to be divided many ways.  
Action Item: Joan will ask Loriene about a contribution to the reception and about the details of presenting the awards. 
 

3. IRRT Wiki for Committee Reports update http://irrt.ala.org/wiki/index.php?title=Main_Page . Joan asked everyone to check and see if they can access and download files and asked for suggestions of document to load.  In response to a request, she will load the Strategic Priorities and the EB conf. call minutes and agendas.   
 

4. Conf. Registration Fee Waiver for two Chair Program Speakers -  Antonia Neuber with the Nepal project wants a waiver.  Dr. Gillian Hallum from Australia has been invited and should be able to cover the cost of the airfare and hotel but the conference registration fee would be a problem.  Sarah emailed that she thought it would be a nice courtesy to waive the registration fee for the speakers. The EB approved the waiver for these two speakers and Delin will facilitate this waiver.   
 

5. Status of IRRT priorities 

   a. Emerging Leader project – Robin reported on the ALA World Listserv that she had started a page at: http://www.ala.org/ala/irrt/emergingleaders2008.cfm and there was good response to the project.  Joan reported that she wanted to have the emerging leaders showcase their project during the Chairs program at annual.  There was also discussion about the status of Kodjo Atiso, IRRT’s other sponsored leader who was unable to attend.  The EB agreed that we could send him the full stipend if he can attend annual.
Action Item: Joan will try to get clarification from Robin to see if he is participating and verify if he is planning to come to annual.
   b. Survey of LIS Int. Programs-  Johan reported that he will use Survey Monkey to send a questionnaire to the LIS accredited institutions. Judith reported that she had created an Excel spreadsheet to collect the data from the 54 schools.  
 

6. IRRT budget – Donna reported that IRRT as of Dec. 07 has a balance of $17,650.92 and thought that we might brainstorm ways to distribute this money to chairs for special projects and discuss with Susan her ideas for an endowment.  Delin will check on the minimum amount that round tables should carry over.  Joan suggested that we add this item to the agenda for our March meeting and be thinking of ways to allocate the money once we decide how much we should carry over.  
7. Committee for Archivist - Joan reported that she would like to form a committee to begin the selection process and have an interview session at annual to determine the person to fill this position. Donna volunteered to be a member of this group.  
8. One voice policy – Larry Romans asked to have the one voice policy added to the agenda.  He reported that when ALA is speaking officially on policy it wants one message to go out that is consistent.  Otherwise there is no way for Washington office to put out a message then have a division put out another message and have conflicting messages sent particularly to Congress. Larry reported that divisions have set policies in their areas but round tables have not so ALA is formulizing this One Voice Policy. Larry asked how we interact with the IRC and that they have had some occasions when they needed to send resolutions to speak officially.  He has a proposed protocol and will send a copy which we can put on the wiki.  Joan suggested that we could put this on the agenda for the next meeting once we have had a chance to review the policy. 
9. The meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m. Next meeting date: March 14, 2008 12 noon EST

